ESTIMATES COMMITTEE
Question Taken on Notice

Question Number: 3.20 Output Number: 3.3

Date: 13 June 2024

From: Member for Nelson To: Minister Uibo

Portfolio: Remote Housing and Homelands

Agency: Department of Territory Families, Housing and Communities
Subject: Number of evictions regarding anti-social behaviour on remote, town

camp or homelands

QUESTION:
Has anyone been evicted for anti-social behaviour from a town camp or a remote community

or a homeland that you are in control of?

ANSWER:

There have been no evictions for anti-social behaviour (ASB) through the Northern Territory
Civil and Administrative Tribunal (NTCAT) across all remote communities, town camps, and
homelands.

The Department of Territory Families, Housing and Communities (the Department) will
continue an active focus on supporting public housing tenancies, particularly where
unreasonable and excessive antisocial behaviour ASB is impacting neighbourhood and
community harmony.

The Chief Executive Officer (CEO) (Housing) will seek termination of a tenancy as a last resort
and will work with the tenant to meet their responsibilities under their tenancy agreement and
the Residential Tenancies Act 1999 (RTA).



